
 

Luther Manor Continuing Precautions Related to COVID-19  

March 31, 2021 4:47 pm  

The safety of our residents and staff remain our top priority and we will continue with our 
protocols, precautions and daily screening of staff and all Health Care Center and 
Assisted Living Residents. Visitor protocols are evolving at this time, yet restrictions 
remain in place. If you have any questions please let us know.  
 
Thank you for your support, partnerships and commitment to our residents and staff as 
the pandemic continues to evolve. Don’t forget our Sharing God’s Love team is here to 
help you share encouragement with residents and our staff. Just email 
SharingGodsLove@LutherManor.org to get started. 

 

Shout out of thanks! 
● Thank you, to the Marilyn Fredrick family that have been bringing bottled 

water for Health Care Center Home 2 staff that work over the weekend!  
 

● Thank you, Eleanora Markwald from Menomonee Falls, WI for the care 
package for us to share with our residents. You always pick exactly what they 
love! 
 

 
 

Campus Update  
● Our Courtyards program remains in quarantine following the staff COVID 

case that was discovered over the weekend. All unvaccinated residents and all 
staff were tested again. We expect results back within the next few days. No one 
has exhibited signs or symptoms of COVID so we are hoping for the best. That 
said, until test results are back, our Phase III reopening is on hold. Despite the 



 

fact that the reopening phase is on hold, we continue to put all the plans in place 
so as soon as we can, we are ready to welcome you back and implement 
resident activities and visitation. One point of clarification is needed regarding 
in-person visits. To manage the number of people in the building at any time, 
we will be scheduling 5 visits per day, M-F. In order to allow all 75 residents the 
opportunity to have an in-person visit during this phase, a 2nd visit for any 
resident will be scheduled upon availability after each resident has had the 
opportunity for a 1st visit. Again we appreciate your patience and excitement as 
we go through this next phase. Any questions or to schedule a visit in the 
Courtyards once we can lift the quarantine, please contact Shari Garza at 414-
847-5079 or via email at sgarza@luthermanor.org.   

● In the Health Care Center and at River Oaks, our Phase III plans are moving 
ahead for an April 5 implementation. In addition, with Easter coming, residents 
can leave with family members on Sunday, April 4th for scheduled outings. If 
the resident has received their second COVID vaccination by March 22nd they 
will not require isolation upon their return. If they have not, they will need to be 
placed in isolation after the outing. Please schedule your Easter Sunday 
pickup with your loved ones' Life Enrichment Coordinator or Unit 
Secretary. We want to be sure we have them ready and coordinated with all 
other residents being picked up in addition to the resident services that day.  

● Phase III reopening in the Terrace Independent Living is going well. Thank 
you all for your cooperation while we ease back into “normal.”  

 

Interested in hearing more from us? 
● Subscribe to receive email updates at COVIDUpdates@LutherManor.org  
● Visit our website at www.luthermanor.org 
● Follow us on Facebook at LutherManorWI 


